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	Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday, 11th October 2010 at 5.45pm

Present: Derek Snelling (Chair), Dot Procter, Sue Johnstone, 
Bridget Hannaway, Peter Barker, Jenny Delany, Suzanne Green,  
Dayle Wilton, Janet McMenamin.

Allan Joseph (ex officio)
1.
Apologies: Heath Tolley, Ruth Brucker.
2.
Previous Minutes:  The Minutes of the Committee Meeting held 13th September 2010 required a change but were otherwise confirmed as a true and correct record.  Derek/Peter
3.
Matters Arising: 

Dot to confirm with Richard Solomon that the NZ Wide Pairs will be held at Wellington and to check as to where other heats are being held locally.

The Australian Cruise Group has confirmed that their day in port will be Tuesday 7th December. No further arrangements have been made.

4.
Directing and Scoring:

Allan provided a report.


Allan has written a report on the 1NT Partner Alert Trial to be sent to the Regulations Committee of NZBridge. The committee has also been asked to send a report. Derek will write this and forward the two together.

Poppy Roberts Final:  The Final will consist of 22 pairs with a 20% carry over.  Allan, as Director, will determine the best and fairest format to use for the evening’s play.


Allan has yet to order the Board labels that help colour-blind members to read the vulnerability.

5.
Financial Report and Property

Dayle presented a report for the month ended 30th September.

The Bar is running well.


The question was asked as to what the Club would do if an earth quake made the Club unusable. This is to be put on the Agenda for the new committee.

6.
Correspondence

A letter has been received from Mark and Jo Freeman re recovering the cost of the new retaining wall. The matter is in the hands of the Insurers. 

The correspondence file regarding this matter to be given to Dayle.
7.
Club Manager’s Report:   A report was tabled.

New members:
Johnny Bell
Falcon Clouston


Ash Colebrook
Doug Crombie


Nick Elworthy
Tricia French



Jane Hall
Michael Hall


Christopher Lynskey
Kate McKenzie


Trevor Taylor
Nick Thomson



Deborah Wolfe


The Contracts for The Founders Society, Wellington Women’s Club, Wellington City Chorus, Rotary North are to be given to Dayle.

8.  Sub-Committee Reports

AGM Remits:-1) Charitable Status for the Club would allow us to apply for funding for projects.

RESOLUTION:- To allow the Wellington Bridge Club (Incorporated) to apply for Charitable Status under The Charities Act 2005, it is proposed to change the wording of Rule 61 (Winding Up) from:


‘In the event of a resolution being passed that the Club be wound up under section 24 of the Incorporated Societies Act 1908 the property of the Club shall be disposed of in such a manner as may be decided by a resolution of a majority of members at a General Meeting convened for the purpose.”


To:


Ín the event of a resolution being passed that the Club be wound up under Section 24 of the Incorporated Societies Act 1908 any property remaining after the settlement of the Club’s debts and liabilities must be given or transferred to another organisation, or organisations, which are of a similar charitable purpose as defined in Section 5 (1) of the Charities Act 2005.”


Moved – Derek


Seconded – Jenny




2) Derek proposed that the due date for subscription be changed from 14th August to 1st January in each year.


Seconded – Janet




3) Derek to write a remit to put to the AGM re the presentation of a new trophy to the A Grade.

Lessons- Allan will offer the same programme next year with lessons starting mid February. There was discussion as to the best way of easing Beginners into Club play.


Tournament and Social: The Main Centre Pairs is organised. Members will be asked to help during the three sessions.

Property:- Janet to get quotes for the replastering around the front entrance to the Club.

Suzanne has been doing the property inspections while on this sub-committee. As she is now leaving for a year, someone on the new committee will have to take on this task.  Suzanne was thanked sincerely for all the work she had done for the Committee and Club and was wished well in her new job.
9.  General Business  

 a)  2011 Programme. The sub-committee will meet to work out the finer details of the programme.
 b)  It was discussed whether the Club Rules should be included in the programme book. They need to be made consistent with those published on the Web Site. 
 c)  The minutes are to go to the committee for comment. They will only go on the web site after they have been ratified at the following committee meeting.
The Meeting ended  8.10pm.
Next meeting:  8th November 2010
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